
SEMINOLE COUNTY COMMUNITY 
TRAFFIC SAFETY TEAM 

February 26, 2013 Meeting 
 
 

Attendees: 
Robin Butler, SCPS     Terri Touchton, SCTE/SFD 
Will Maxwell, WSPD     Mike Blinn, SCTE 
Sheryl Bradley, HNTB/FDOT    Colleen Jarrell, HNTB/FDOT 
Jim Martin, SunRail     John Moore, UCFPD 
Dave Andrews, SCE     James Roark, SCPS 
Kelly Hedum, OPD     Greg Roero, FL Safety Council 
Jeff Napier, LMPD     Mark DiBona, SCSO 
Pete Brenenstuhl, SCSO     Joe Steward, FDOT 
Tung-Lung Cheng, Metroplan Orlando   Greg Larkin, UCFPD 
Robert Ladoczky, LPD     Richard Marah, CPD 
Jordan Smith, FLHSMV     Byrdell Hancock, ASPD     
      
      
Robin opened the meeting at 8:32 a.m.   
 
Rob Ladoczsky made motion to approve December 18, 2012 minutes and Will Maxwell seconded the 
motion.     
 
Old Business: 
Robin reviewed the February Safe Kids meeting and advised the next meeting is March 13th.   
 
JoJo reviewed the various Safety Zones and Carl’s Safe Crossing Zones from December 18th through 
February 19th.   There will be a safety zone on March 19th, 7:00 – 9:15 a.m. at Keith Elementary and 
Indian Trails.   
 
Kelly Hedum from Oviedo PD provided the review of Cops and Cars and stated that it was well attended, 
they handed out all of the trophies, she did not know how much was raised and she thanked all of the 
agency’s who participated. 
 
The DUI & Underage Drinking campaign will be March 3rd through approximately April 3rd.  Our 
participation will be separate from Polk County’s initiative with Florida Sheriff’s Association and will 
encompass the last two Saturdays in March.   
 
The calendar of events was reviewed it was noted that the School Busy Safety initiative is March 18th – 
March 21st.   
 
New Business 
It was indicated that there will be a MAD walk on April 20th at Baldwin Park.  The goal is $1,000 with 
$800 being received thus far.    
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Fatality Review 
 
Mike had one fatality to review:  January 29th, CR 426 near Seminole Woods Blvd. truck versus pedal 
cycle.  It was noted that there is a county project scheduled for the future that includes paved shoulder  
areas that will give room for pedestrians and bicyclists to walk along side of the road way.  Mike 
indicated he believed there was another fatality at 46A and Hartwell but he had not received the report.  
It was indicated there are possibly three this year with only one report being received.     
 
Roadway Safety Assessment: 
Slavia and 426 – DOT has to review and sign off  
46A and I-4 – close   
Tuskawilla @ Trail – Shad indicated consultant review 
SR 434 and Markham – conflicting u turns with right turn overlap - after discussion, Robin recommended 
RSA review with Pete from SO and DOT. 
Rinehart and 46A – conflicting u turns with right turn overlap    
International Parkway and Westin – no way to dim LED’s on equipment.  Looking at specs for new 
equipment for 3 more intersections to be done (downtown Oviedo, Soldiers Creek and Orange Blvd.).   
Pete to see if this is still an issue at this location.   
    
Problems & Solutions: 
Obstruction at Markham Rd and Markham Woods Rd – limbs obstructing view and Mike went out and 
removed.         
McCollough and Alafaya Trail – Mike did work order to restripe and replace RPM’s on island with a 4’ 
radius.  Discussion ensued regarding jurisdiction of this intersection and Mike indicated he would obtain 
this information and advise.  This is an important factor for court cases.         
S. Sylvan Lake Drive – request to refurbish islands.  Mike indicated he cleaned dirt and debris and would 
do a work order for restriping, etc.    
 
There were several intersections mentioned that need sensitivity adjusted to cycle for motorcycles and 
Mike requested Pete forward a list to him.   
 
Tuskawilla Road and Creekview Lane – citizen request for No U Turn sign – Traffic Engineering reviewed 
and declined.    
 
Joe mentioned complaint regarding WB 434 at Lakefront Lane approaching Jamestown area.  Motorists 
are ignoring traffic signs and citizen requested enforcement.   
 
Announcements: 
Sheryl reminded attendees of the following:  State Click it or Ticket campaign – March 1st – 16th 
St Patricks Day Impaired Driving - March 17th, Bike Week- March 8th – 17th, Statewide Ped Campaign – 
will be in Orange County next week and will be doing the “Harlem Shake” at UCF on Friday at 9 am, at 
East Plaza and Gemini.  
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Announcements, Cont’d. 
Mock DUI, Lake Mary High School, Friday, March 1, 2013.  Event starts @ 8:55 am, make-up, front office 
@ 7:30 am, students released from class @ 8:45 am, debriefing @ 10:30 am.   Rehearsal on Thursday, 
February 28 beginning @ 2:30 pm, vehicle delivery should be no later than 1:30 pm.   
Last Mock DUI will be April 9th at Winter Springs High. 
Robin thanked JoJo and ladies for the incredible job they continue to do. 
 
There being no further discussion, meeting was adjourned.     
     
Next meeting is Tuesday, March 26, 2013, 8:30 – 10:00 a.m. at Lake Mary Police Department.    
 


